TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING

July 16, 2019

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis, Mike Brady Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: None

Public: Wendy Swain Lavoie, David Simcock, Starr Simcock, Dave Thomson, Stephen Thomson, JoAnn Irving & Gerard Desrochers.

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 5:30 pm.

Robert Dupuis made a motion to enter into Nonpublic Session at 5:40 pm seconded by J. Michael Brady. Motion passed unanimously. RSA 91-A:3, II(c).

Robert Dupuis made a motion to leave nonpublic Session and return to public session at 5:58 pm seconded by Thomas Seymour. Motion passed unanimously.

Fire Dept: Chief Ford provided an update on Shop Road via email. She called last week and they didn't have any answers so she redid the test on Tuesday and drove them right down. She is just waiting for the results. She mentioned that they took three sample right to the lab and she will let us know as soon as she receives it.

Highway Dept: Dean Stevenson no report

Police Dept: Chief Williamson asked who has keys to the Transfer Station because the camper is gone and Anson Libby didn't see anyone taking it. Chief Williamson inquired about changing the locks. Chief Williamson will on vacation September 13th – 16th but will have State Police covering the calls. Our previous chief was ALICE certified and Chief Williamson is not, so he has been using outside sources for this. The Chief found a class in ME for this training and it would be August 6th – 7th. The Board of Selectmen approved. There is a recall on the 2017 Ford Explorer Police Cruiser for the catalytic converter. This work will be completed at the Ford dealership in Plymouth while the cruiser is there for routine maintenance. The TPM sensor needs reprogramming. The noise ordinance was revisited again because we had an incident over the 4th July holiday regrading fireworks. Chief Williamson discussed upgrading the cruiser with a computer system. He stated that Bristol is upgrading their computers in the cruisers and had one that is practically new. Bob Dupuis suggested looking into IMC software for record management system. With the increase demand for special details, Andrew is looking to obtain an inexpensive vehicle for this.

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: Shelly Henry no report

PUBLIC SESSION:

Wendy Swain Lavoie from the US Department of Commerce 2020 Census came in to see if she could reach out the residents of Hill NH and offer them temporary, flexible and high paying jobs. The pay ranges from \$16.50 to \$20.50 per hour. The types of positions are enumerators, listers, census takers and some supervisory positions. In addition to the hourly pay, travel is paid .58 per mile. She has requested permission to hand out information on employment at the Transfer Station. She also requested permission to hand out information door-to-door. The Chief will also

post this on the Hill Police Department Facebook page. We will also have it posted on the town website.

JoAnn Irving came in to discuss the Flea Market/Farmers Market. Bob Dupuis went down to the first one and they were setting up on town property. It was supposed to be on the store's common area. In order to have it on town property the Hill General Store would need to provide a certificate of liability from their insurance company.

David Simcock and Starr Simcock came in to get an update on the decaying tree located on her neighbor's property. Lisa Seymour stated that she has sent them a certified letter regarding this issue. Starr wanted to find out the process for building permit for a deck.

Stephen Thomson explained the letter written by the Zoning Board asking for an appointment of the Selectmen to act on the town's behalf as the "Agent of Administration" of the zoning board. The Board of Selectmen rejected this request. The Zoning Board has requested new zoning maps because of the change on Route 3A from the town line to Murray Hill Road from residential to commercial. Lisa Seymour will follow-up with Bob Helmers on the new zoning maps.

Robert Dupuis made a motion to enter into Nonpublic Session at 7:29 pm seconded by Thomas Seymour. Motion passed unanimously. RSA 91-A:3, II(b).

J. Michael Brady made a motion to leave nonpublic Session and return to public session at 7:51 pm seconded by Robert Dupuis. Motion passed unanimously.

BOARD BUSINESS:

Building Permits:

Melanie Thomson – 28' x 32' Gambrel Style House – Approved

Diane Craig – 5' x 10' entry deck – Denied – Article V Zoning District Regulations Section D Yards: #2 Each lot shall have side yards not less than 20 feet. This building permit does not meet the side yard setback requirements.

Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber – James Boyd 23 Tioga Road logger Tim Dow

Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber – David May 3 Tioga Road logger Tim Dow

The Audit is scheduled for July 22nd through July 24th. Documents have been sent for the auditors to review so maybe they will conclude sooner.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 8:13 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Pr Dupuis Mike B